
The second week of school was a challenging one for the Humphrey Bulldogs, but it appears 
that the Bulldogs were more than ready to tackle said challenge in Softball and Volleyball this 
week. 
 
The Titans traveled to Wayne to compete in a tournament last weekend. In their first game, they 
played Pierce and won 9-2.  In that game, Kaylee Vering went two for three and hit a home run 
with an RBI.  Emma Preister and Kaylee Vering recorded 4 outs apiece, while Jaedyn Freisen 
had 2 outs. The Titans also played against O’Neill, winning 10-4.  Emma Priester had 5 outs in 
the game, Kaylee Vering went two for three at the plate, Jaedyn Friesen went two for two at the 
plate, and Sierra Reardon was 1/1 at the plate. Finally, the Titans fought a tough game with 
Wayne, losing 0-1.  Emma Priester recorded 3 outs, Briley Dohman recorded 3 outs and went 
one for two at the plate, and Kaylee Vering went one for three at the plate.  
 
On Monday night, the Junior Varsity Titans breezed past the Yutan-Mead Junior Varsity Patriots 
11-3 with Sierra Reardon singling and scoring 2 runs. Jaedyn Freisen batted in three in two at-
bats, Emma Priester doubled, scoring one run, and Sierra Reardon singled, scoring one run. 
Sierra Reardon led the Titans with two hits in three at-bats, Lily Stenger led the Titans with two 
walks. Overall, the team had a strong eye at the plate, amassing six walks for the game. The 
Varsity Titans struggled against Yutan-Mead, dropping the game 0-10. 
 
On Tuesday, NEN came to Genoa to take the Titans on at home, and they brought their bats 
with them.  NEN won the game 6-3. 
 
The volleyball team had its season opener on Thursday.  The Bulldogs fought Bancroft-Rosalie 
tough match The C team won their match in 3 sets, the JV team won in 3 sets as well, and the 
Varsity team won in 4 sets.  The points of the varsity game were 25-12, 24-26, 26-24, and 25-
14.  Hallie Reichmuth and Khloe Hooker had 12 kills each.  Aydan Hake recorded five aces. 
 
The football team will take on Neligh-Oakdale on Friday night, and softball will be in action on 
Saturday, and we will report on that next week! 
 
 
 


